
S U B MAR INE  INDUSTR IAL  BASE  COUNC IL
VIRGINIA CLASS ATTACK SUBMARINE PROGRAM

Maintain the Two Virginia Class Submarines Annual Build Rate

The President’s Budget cut one Virginia Class 
Submarine from the planned two-per-year build 

rate. Congress speci� cally included $200M in FY20 
Advance Procurement funding for the ship that was 
cut in this year’s President’s Budget request. Further, 
Congress directed the Navy to budget for two Virginia 
Class submarines in the bi-partisan FY20 Defense 
Authorization Act. The U.S. currently has 51 fast attack 
submarines. The Navy requirement is for 66 fast attack 
submarines. The current shipbuilding plan will result 
in the U.S. attack submarine � eet decreasing to 42 by 
2027 and not reaching 66 attack submarines until the 
late 2040s. Meanwhile, there is a critical need for more 
attack submarines.

The Need for More Submarines

• “We—sir, we always need more submarines.”—HASC, 
April 12 2018, James Mattis, Secretary of Defense 

• “My day-to-day requirement [for submarines] is met by slightly 
over 50 percent of what I’ve asked for…”—HASC, March 2019, 
Admiral Phil Davidson, INDO-PACOM Commander

• “There’s no greater need than the attack submarine 
� eet… it’s a wide gap and it’s getting wider. So, every 
single submarine counts...”—HASC, April 2019, Admiral 
Richardson, Chief of Naval Operations 

Navy Leaders have Described the Looming Shor� all in Fast 
A� ack Submarines

• “…our biggest shortfall…is in attack submarines. And that 
situation will get worse before it gets better. And so we are 
looking for any opportunity to accelerate that”—SASC, 
March 2019, James Geurts, Assistant Secretary of the Navy 
for Research, Development & Acquisition

The Threat Is Increasing

• “The Russians and Chinese have been at it for a while and 
we’ve kind of missed the ball, but we’re back on our game 
right now…We have to maintain that overmatch, and that 
means we have to continue to grow the � eet and build 
capabilities into each version.”—New London Day, August 
27, 2019, Dr. Mark Esper, Secretary of Defense

We Must Protect the Submarine Industrial Base

• Cutting one submarine will hurt the industrial base. Our 
industrial base is fragile, having lost over 12,000 submarine 
suppliers since the Cold War. Over 300 contracts have 
already been awarded to the industrial base to support the 
ship that was cut in this President’s Budget request.

• The submarine industrial base has over 5,000 suppliers 
across nearly all 50 states providing thousands of high-skill, 
high-wage manufacturing jobs at shipyards, government 
furnished equipment factories and supplier companies 
across the country.

R EQUEST
FOR ACTION
IN FY 2021

Maintain the Two Virginia Class Submarines Annual Build Rate
Add $2,768M to Navy, SCN, Line 5, Virginia Class Submarine,
for one additional submarine
This is the Navy’s #1 Unfunded Priority


